

May 2011

From the President:

Hello Marine Prop Riders,

Many thanks to John Griggs for running last month's meeting! While I was basking in the sun and drinking pina coladas, I received text messages and emails with glowing reports! I also heard great things about the new meeting place, Juliano's! Finally, we have a place where we can all hear what's going on – and there's good food as well! We'll be back there again this month, hope to see you there!

As the racing season quickly approaches, the club is busy at work to finish some of the things we started in the winter:

The By-Law updates were approved last month and will be added as a link on the website!

The Awards Committee met a couple of months ago and started defining and creating an official record of the criteria we use for our Awards. We will begin presenting and reviewing the criteria at our next meeting. Membership directory being worked on by Jennifer Griggs, our Membership Director. Should be ready for publication very soon, so make sure your contact info is up-to-date!

MPR decals should finally be ready for distribution at next month's meeting!

MPR apparel was showcased last month by Judy Roberts (thank you Judy!). Order form is found later in this newsletter.

Special events are in the works – look for an announcement for an upcoming Tigers game later in this newsletter. And coming this fall, a return to Kart to Kart!

Later in this newsletter, you'll find the second installment of our "Member of the Month"! This month's featured member is Pat Sankuer, Jr. Following the format set up by Chris Ritz and his very lovely wife Vallery, the official editor of the articles, Pat is now responsible to choose next month's featured member! In the words of Chris Ritz, who will be next month's "victim" – you'll have to wait and see!!

Finally ...our local races are fast approaching -- Dayton testing in a couple of weeks, Walled Lake is just over a month away and the Gold Cup and Quake on the Lake, a few weeks after that! The race committees are hard at work and need your help! There are lists of volunteers needed and a lot of blank spaces remain. If you can help in any way, please be sure to get with the race contacts ASAP!

Hope to see you at our next meeting!

Best regards,
Mary Anne Wilson
e: maryannewilson@comcast.net
cell: 248.798.3188

Marine Prop Riders – General Meeting – April 6th – Meeting Minutes

Meeting: At Juliano's Restaurant in Warren. Called to order by John Grigg at 7:35 P.M. 50-50 drawing this month conducted by Stephanie Nettke.

President's Report Vice President John Grigg is chairing **this** month's meeting due to the fact of MaryAnne Wilson's winter trip to Florida. New MPR members were recognized by the Chair: Dave, Kevin, and John, who all joined at the Novi Boat Show. **Approval of Minutes:** of March 2, 2011 General Meeting. Motion to approve Todd McQuade, seconded by Stephanie Nettke. No discussion. Motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer's Report: Mario Maraldo reported the March financial activities as \$252.55 for Newsletter, \$12.58 for Autorama, \$258.02 for MPR Business Cards, \$657. Deposit on Banquet Hall, \$64.86 to GoDaddy for website usage, and \$30.73 for office supplies, leaving a balance of \$11691.40. Motion to approve by Andy G, seconded by Rich F. No discussion; unanimous approval.

Membership Report: Paid membership stands at 138 as reported by Jennifer Grigg. Progress is being made to reach the goal of 200 members for 2011. Jennifer also discussed the formulation of the MPR Membership Directory and what should be included; general agreement that phone numbers and e-mail addresses should be there unless objected to by the individual member. Also, a discussion of how and to whom it should be distributed.

Publicity: Brian Reed thanked those responsible for getting the newsletter out, including the Wilsons. Also, that ongoing MACH race results and standing results will be made available on the MPR website thanks to Dave Sutton.

Entertainment: Ray Dong introduced the guest speaker for the evening, Dr. Sam Fullerton, Sports Marketing Professor at EMU, who will discuss the public relations aspects of the sports world applicable to APBA and MPR.

Race Reports

Walled Lake Thunder Todd McQuade reported that plans are in good shape, and that the sponsor is taking responsibility for developing the race program, a welcome development.

Gold Cup Mark Weber reported that sponsor dollars are needed as usual, and that the DYC is holding a fund raiser to assist in this regard.

Dayton Traditional testing and the APBA driving school will take place May 20-22, 2011.

Waterford/ Quake on the Lake Racer Bob discussed the desirability to televise the Quake. Some discussion took place. Celina, Ohio. Racing will take place as scheduled.

Rocky Fork Racing will take place as per the schedule.

APBA Racing News Mark Weber reviewed the ongoing and the new realities facing boat racing in the coming years and what APBA is doing to meet these realities: careful cost cutting to meet financial needs as well as deliver services to the sport, updating office technology to meet efficiency goals, developing 21sth century marketing methods, developing a sustainable business model, designing a more robust web presence, and approaching the next generation of boat racers. The APBA Board has bought in to these vital goals and strategies.

IRC Racing News No news to report.

Vintage News Now news to report.

Old Business

Static Display Boat John Grigg reported the progress is slowly taking place, but will increase with the warmer weather. **MPR Show Participation**

Autorama Display was successful as it has been for many years.

Detroit Boat Show Successful as usual.

Novi Boat Show Todd McQuade reported that some 14,000 people attended the show, that the sponsors were pleased with our presence, and that we were invited back again next year.

MPR By-Laws A motion was made by Todd McQuade, and seconded by Mark Weber, to approve the revised MPR By-Laws as printed in the March issue of the MPR Newsletter. No discussion. Motion approved unanimously.

Meeting Location Motion to continue at Juliano's by Andy G., seconded by Todd M. Motion passed.

(continued on next page)

MPR Apparel and Merchandise Judy Roberts reported extensively on her research regarding MPR logo'd apparel and merchandise. Approval to purchase 100 MPR patches was sought and obtained. Motion by Andy G., seconded by Mario M. Unanimous approval. Hoodies @ \$40, Collared and Polo Shirts @ \$25, Sweatshirts @ \$24, Caps @\$15, Tote Bags@ \$18, T-Shirts @\$12 - will be made available for ordering in batches. An order form will be available soon. More detail at next meeting.

New Business

Andy G. announced the Safety Cell Testing on April 16 at East Detroit High School, and that his Dive Shop is moving to Miller Marina.

New member Ed Karpinski(sp?) announced that long-time boat racer Tom Death will soon be inducted into the Polish Hall of Fame. Motion was made by Mark Weber, seconded by Ray Dong, to allocate \$200 to purchase an ad in the Program for the induction ceremony. Motion passed unanimously.

Ray Dong also announced the availability of a 1948 Gold Cup DVD for \$21.

Racer Bob suggested we contact "old" members to invite them to participate in MPR anniversary activities. General approval and acceptance of suggestion.

Next Meeting: May 4, 2011 at Juliano's Restaurant in Warren @7:30 P.M.

Adjournment: Motion to Adjourn by Ray Dong @ 8:45 P.M. Seconded by Royce Richards. Unanimous approval. 50-50 Results The 50-50 drawing was won by Red Mathis. Also, THANKS to Sam Fullerton who donated a copy of his textbook on sports marketing (a \$132 value) as a prize for the 50-50 raffle.

Submitted by Paul Poledink for Tony Kallio

Event Schedule - 2011

Race dates and upcoming events (** for MACH series events):

Greenwood Lake - Spring Nationals May 14 & 15

Dayton OH - Testing and Driving School May 20 (dunk), 21 & 22

Walled Lake MI - Walled Lake Thunder

Detroit MI - APBA Gold Cup

Waterford MI - "Quake" - Inboard Nationals!

Cambridge MD Hampton VA

Celina OH - UIM World Championships!

Clinton IL

Shelby Twp MI - "Streak" - Stony Creek

Hillsboro OH - Rocky Fork State Park

Geneva NY

Alum Creek OH

Wildwood Crest NJ - N. American Champ'ships

Morgan City LA - Eastern Divisionals

MPR 60th Anniversary Awards Banquet

June 11 & 12**

July 8 - 10

July 16 & 17**

July 23 & 24

August 6 & 7

August 27 & 28**

September 10 & 11 (**?)

September (2012?)

September 17 & 18**

September 23 - 25**

September (2012?)

October 1 & 2

October 8 & 9

November 19, 2011

MPR Garment Order Form

Name:	Phone #:		
Email Address:			

Description	*Color(s)	**Size	Quantity	Price Each	Total
MPR Patches	Multi-color	3" circle		\$5.00	
Cap – embroidered	White	One Size		15.00	
Full zip hooded sweat	Sport Grey Red Royal Navy	Sm Med Lg XL 2X 3X		40.00 40.00 45.00 50.00	
Sweatshirt	Ash Grey Red Carolina Blue	Sm Med Lg XL 2X 3X		24.00 24.00 27.00 30.00	
Harriton Polo Mens	Straw Yellow Grey Heather Chalk Blue	Sm Med Lg XL 2X 3X		25.00 25.00 28.00 31.00	
Harriton Polo Ladies	Straw Yellow Grey Heather Chalk Blue	Sm Med Lg XL 2X		25.00 25.00 28.00	
Henley short/sleeve	Ash Grey Red Navy	Sm Med Lg XL 2X 3X		25.00 25.00 28.00 31.00	
Tote Bag embroidered	White with Royal Trim	19"x12"		18.00	
Embroider Name Second Line	Limit 10 letters/space			5.00 5.00	
				TOTAL:	
		Amt Pd:	Cash	Check	

IAMES P. CONRAD

Board Chairman (586) 980-9840

jamesconrad1@gmail.com

2975 East Maple Road - Troy, Michigan 48083

March 31, 2011

BILL ROMANOWSKI, ART "PINKY" DERAS, TOM D'EATH AND STAN JAVIE TO BE INDUCTED INTO THE NATIONAL POLISH-AMERICAN SPORTS HALL OF FAME.

39TH CLASS INDUCTION BANQUET SET FOR THURSDAY, JUNE 23, 2011, TROY, MI

The National Polish-American Sports Hall of Fame expands its roster to 123 honored members this year, with the addition of four new inductees, as Bill Romanowski and Art "Pinky" Deras, top vote-getters in the NPASHF 2011 national balloting process, are joined by Tom D'Eath and Stan Javie, to make up the stellar Class of 2011. All four inductees will be honored at the 39th Annual Induction Banquet on Thursday, June 23 2011, at the American Polish Cultural Center in Troy, MI. Longtime Detroit radio personality Tom Ryan will serve as Master of Ceremonies for the event.



Bill Romanowski, a third round pick by San Francisco in 1988 out of Boston College, went on to an outstanding 16 year career in the NFL. The tough, hard-nosed linebacker played an incredible 243 consecutive games, an NFL record at that position, winning four Super Bowl Championships. He is the only linebacker to start five Super Bowl games, and is one of only three players to win back-to-back Super Bowls with two different organizations. With a reputation as a fanatic trainer and aggressive competitor, Romo did not miss a game in his 16 year career. The two-time Pro Bowl selection ended his career with Oakland in 2003.



Art "Pinky" Deras is arguably the greatest Little League baseball player of all time. In 1959, Pinky and his Hamtramck, MI teammates reached the Little League World Series having won nine of ten tournament games by shutout. In the finals, Deras tossed a one-hit, 5-0 shutout against Puerto Rico, hit a grand slam in a 7-1 victory over Hawaii, and threw a three-hit 12-0 victory over West Auburn, CA in the championship game. Deras' single-season pitching statistics were staggering; 18 starts, 18 complete game victories, 16 shutouts, 10 no-hitters, 298 strikeouts (only 26 outs in the field), and just 10 walks in 108 innings. At the plate, he hit

.641 for the season, with 33 home runs and 112 RBI. Two years later, Deras led Hamtramck to the Pony League World Series Championship.



Tom D'Eath has excelled in the sport of hydroplane racing as a famed driver, designer, and builder. As a driver, he has won national championships in nearly every class of hydroplane racing. He is the winner of three APBA Gold Cups (1976, '89 and '90) and added Prince Edward Canadian Gold Cup titles in 1974, '76 and '80. He remains the only three-time winner of both. In 1988, Tom was named APBA "Outstanding Driver" while piloting the famous Miss Budweiser. When he retired in 1991, D'Eath was sixth on the all-time list of unlimited victories with 16. He was inducted into the Unlimited Hydroplane Hall of Fame in 1997, the Michigan Motor Sports Hall of Fame in 1998, and the Motor Sports Hall of Fame of America in 2000.



Stan Javie enjoyed a remarkable 29-year career as an official in the National Football League. From 1951 until his retirement in 1980, Stan was considered to be one of the NFL's premier officials, despite being one of the few on-field officials to wear eyeglasses. As a back judge, Javie officiated in four Super Bowls (Super Bowl II, VIII, X and XIV), becoming one of the first NFL officials to achieve such a distinction. His last game worked prior to his retirement was Super Bowl XIV in 1980. Today, son Steve carries on the high officiating standard set by his father, as a highly-respected National Basketball Association referee. Stan Javie passed away in 2002.

Tickets for the banquet, which begins at 6 p.m., are \$85, and include an open bar and traditional Polish family-style dinner. Tickets can be ordered by calling (313) 407-3300. Information on the National Polish-American Sports Hall of Fame is available at www.polishsportshof.com.

THE NEXT MEETING IS MAY 4TH

7:30 p.m.

Juliano's Restaurant at 27380 Van Dyke in Warren

On the East side of Van Dyke about 1/4 North of I-696 http://www.julianosrestaurant.net/ - (586) 754-8383

NOTE: The bridge at I-696 and Van Dyke is under construction. For those coming from the West, exit at Van Dyke then continue about a 1/4 mile past Van Dyke and take the bridge to cross over to the westbound service drive and return to Van Dyke. Juliano's is about 1/4 mile North, on the East side.

MPR Detroit Tigers Outing

Monday, May 23rd, 7:05 pm, OR Tuesday, May 24th, 7:05 pm (whichever date works best for the majority) Vs. Tampa Bay Rays.

Tickets will be \$19-\$30 depending on final counts and availability! Other arrangements will be made depending on final counts! This is a fun way to get together with your boat racing friends at a non-boat racing event!

Families & Friends welcome! Please R.S.V.P. by May 11th so we can finalize the plans!

Mary Anne Wilson E: maryannewilson@comcast.net

Cell: 248.798.3188

Tom D'Eath - National Polish American Sports Hall Of Fame

Elsewhere in this issue you'll see a flyer from the NPASHOF announcing Tom D'Eath as a 2011 inductee. Tom is only the second racer (of any kind) to be inducted into the NPA Sports Hall Of Fame.

A number of MPR/UD/DRRA members may be going and I'm guessing would like to sit together. I have spoken with the NPASHOF and they will do their best to accommodate that. *However, you must order your tickets early because this event always sells out, and also mention that you are with the "boat racers" group.*

The event is June 23rd in Troy MI. The cost is \$85 (\$50 is tax-deductible). See the flyer for their phone number.

MPR Membership Directory

The membership directory is going to print soon, please make sure your contact info is up-to-date!

Let past members know so they can be included!

Questions and information to: Jennifer Grigg E: marinepropriders@aol.com 586.727.4069

Member Biography

Patrick Sankuer Jr.

Personal Information:

History: Why did you get into hydroplane racing and how long? Our Family has been attending the Gold Cup as long as I can remember. My parents owned a marina so we were always around the water. In 1974 my father bought his first race boat, a five liter. It was Black with flames and a mouse on the front! At the time it was the coolest thing I had ever seen (not long after that I think it may have changed to Linda Carter in her Wonder Woman costume!) He repainted it and ran it as Stars and Stripes. In 1976 it ran as Spirit of 76. He even built me a homemade out board when I was a kid.



When and where did you drive your first hydroplane race boat? My father took me out in the 5 liter in 1975 in Anchor Bay when I was 6.

How did you acquire your current hydroplane and where did it come from? Ron Jones built it for Dick Schneider. It was purchased from him in 1992 after I had barrel rolled the first 7 liter called "Showtime"

What is your most memorable moment in hydroplane racing? I would say the final heat on Sunday at Stony Creek. We ran real hard with Thommy Heins and Randy Hurst for 4 laps, the boat handled really bad but it was our first real win. It was great! My back still hurts! HA! HA!

What was your greatest heat in racing? Up to this point the Stony Creek final.

Who helps you at the races and in the shop? Patrick Sr., Caroline, Sara, Marty M, Uncle Bob, Gracey, Katie, my brother Jeff and sometimes Kevin McGregor, Mario, Einar and Jimmy King have always been a big help.

What is your most memorable traveling experience? We were not able to race at Hillsboro a few years back so I drove down to Kentucky to pick up an RTM machine that week end. It just so happened that Dutch Squires blew over and a bunch of us we able to fix it for him to go out and run. He won the championship that year! It was just a fluke I was there to help.

What do you want to accomplish this racing season? To get the boat to handle better, faster

What are your accomplishments in boat racing? GNH National High Champion 2009, 1st place Stony Creek, numerous 2nd and 3rd place finishes. Region 6 1995 high point champ.

What would you change about racing? To have it run like a business

What would you not want to change about racing? The Flying Start!

What is your favorite race course? Detroit

What is something no one knows about you? I am one quarter French Canadian (Will this help in Valleyfield?)
What are your other hobbies? I really enjoy playing music with my brother when we have time, I teach guitar when

my schedule permits and practicing classical guitar is something I try to do every day. I restore/refinish guitars, Building model rockets is always cool. I enjoy seeing bands live in all different styles of music. Watch way too much History channel.

What's your occupation? President of Sankuer Composite Technologies Inc.

Where do vou call home? New Baltimore, MI.

Do you have any children? No kids. My wife Sara and I have two house-trained rabbits named Mel and Bubba.

What's your age? 42

Do you have any Sponsors? Showtime Racing Enterprise, Metalux Paints, SCT Inc.

Equipment Specifications:

Racing class and boat number GNH-6

Hull type and boat builder Ron Jones Sr.

Power plant and builder BB Chevy done by Marty Wolfe: Wolf Engines.

Weight, length and width 2200 lbs, 22'x11'



<u>A BIG SHOUT-OUT TO</u> ANDREW TATE

Our congrats to Andrew Tate who was recently spotted in Yelm Washington in his first Inboard race. Andrew is the son of two-time Gold Cup winner Mark Tate and is a highly accomplished outboard racer in his own right, joining the ranks of the APBA Hall Of Champions in 2010.

Andrew was able to complete 6 of his 8 driver qualification heats at the Yelm event in the very fast 2.5 Litre Modified A-25 "Fat Chance" owned by George & Randy English and Royce Richards.

Keep an eye on this guy!!



Prayer.



Captain Jonathan Hillstrand of Deadliest Catch fame likes Fast Eddie Too!



Besides being a vintage article from Propeller Magazine (November 1959), MPR would like to offer our condolences to the family & friends of Devin Mason with the Sportsman's

Crew Member Travis Loflund of Time Bandit fame likes the APBA School Boat!

APBA Race Circular

Regatta: **APBA Driving School and Region 6 Test & Tune** Event Date: 5/21/2011 – 5/22/2011 Conducting Club: AMERICAN POWER BOAT ASSOCIATION Region: 6 Sanction ID: 10953

Place: Dayton, OH - Eastwood Lake

Directions: State Rt. 4 @ Harshman Rd., Dayton, OH

Accommodations: Comfort Suites, 5220 Huberville Ave. - (1/2 mile from race site) Rooms held until April,30th. Mention - "Region 6 Inboard Racing" when calling. 937-425-6498 - - \$91.95 per night, plus tax.

Course: Approx. 1.25 mile oval. We will put in a shorter course for the smaller classes if needed. **Safety / Rescue:** Box 21 / Region 6 Safety Team

Classes: Saturday, May 21, 2011 & Sunday, May 22, 2011: all classes including junior 00100 & K Pro (exception: unlimited hydro)

Registration:SATURDAY, 5/21 - 8:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.; SUNDAY, 5/22 - 9:15 A.M. - 10:00 A.M. NOTE: TO RUN ON SUNDAY, YOU MUST BE REGISTERED BY 10:00 A.M.

Driver Meeting: Saturday & Sunday: 8:30 a.m. Those who arrive after Drivers' Meeting must see the Referee to review what was explained at the Meeting.

Entry Fees: \$150.00 PER BOAT FOR WEEKEND. JUNIOR CLASSES: FREE ENTRY Send Entries To: Do Not Send. E-mail Billy Noonan at willytapba@yahoo.com - or call 502-396-3120 - and just tell him you are coming and what class of boat you are bringing.

Officials: Race Director (55) MARK J WEBER, 65655 MT. VERNON RD, WASHINGTON TWP, MI Referee (55307) STEPHEN SPISAK, 4483 KNOB HILL DR, BELLBROOK, OH Assistant Referee (53207) RON SNYDER, 4611 STATE ROUTE 66, MINSTER, OH Inspector (50115) RICHARD T EVANS, 4992 COUNTY HIGHWAY 96, CAREY, OH Scorer (53770) WILLIAM T NOONAN, 226 S. SPRING ST #1, LOUISVILLE, KY Risk Manager (4208) JACK MEYER, 5009 E MANSLICK RD, LOUISVILLE, KY

Notes: Vintage Representative: Ron Snyder (See above) Vintage Inspector: Richard Evans (See above) For information on the APBA Driving School, go to www.apba-racing.com

PLEASE READ: APBA racers will have the water Saturday morning until noon. Saturday afternoon we will start the APBA Driving School. The water time will be limited in the afternoon, but shared. On Sunday, we will share the water time with the Driving School all day, going back and forth between APBA racers and the APBA Driving School. If you have any questions on how this will work, please call Mark Weber. 586-206-8894

Thanks to FIVE RIVERS METROPARKS and EASTWOOD METROPARK & LAKE. This Regatta is sanctioned through APBA

Event Cancellation Notice

It is your editor's understanding that the test session in Muscatine Iowa scheduled for May 14 & 15 has been cancelled due to recent storms and flooding.

The circular has this contact info: Dave Moritz - moritzdavid@stanleygroup.com - 563-264-6619 or 563-260-1970

APBA Race Circular

Regatta: Greenwood Lake Spring Nationals Event Date: 5/14/2011 – 5/15/2011

Conducting Club: LAKE HOPATCONG RACING ASSOC. #157

Region: 3 Sanction ID: 10943 Place: West Milford, NJ - Greenwood Lake

Directions: Greenwood Lake, New Jersey - Browns Point - Greenwood Lake Turnpike -To Pits

GPS address: 2024 Greenwood Lake Turnpike, West Milford, NJ 07480

Accommodations: Holiday Inn Express Ramsey, 946 Route 17 North, Ramsey N.J. 07446 - Tel 201-934-9250 * * * APBA rates \$79.99

Course: Competition - 5 Laps of an approx. 1 mile = 5 miles. NOT approved for records.

Start Type:Clock Safety / Rescue: APBA Rescue - Brian Small Course Elevation: 1100

Classes: APBA/CBF Joint Sanction Saturday, May 14, 2011 01000 INBOARD01020 GRAND NATIONAL HYDRO01030 NATIONAL MODIFIED01040 2.5 LTR MODIFIED01110 5 LTR01130 2.5 LTR STOCK01140 1 LTR01160 1.5 LTR STOCK01220 JERSEY SPEED SKIFF01330 K RACING RUNABOUT01520 GRAND PRIX01600 PRO STOCK

Sunday, May 15, 2011 01000 INBOARD01020 GRAND NATIONAL HYDRO01030 NATIONAL MODI-FIED01040 2.5 LTR MODIFIED01110 5 LTR01130 2.5 LTR STOCK01140 1 LTR01160 1.5 LTR STOCK01220 JERSEY SPEED SKIFF01330 K RACING RUNABOUT01520 GRAND PRIX01600 PRO STOCK Prizes: T.B.A.

Registration: Friday, May 13 - at The Pits - 6:00 p.m.- 9:00 p.m. Saturday, May 14 - at The Pits - 7:00 a.m. - 9:00 a.m. Sunday: Drivers and riders must check in at The Pavilion by 9:00 a.m.

PRE-REGISTRATION: Please mail completed form with check made to `LHRA` for entry fees to Katelyn Shaw post-marked by May 7th for savings. No checks will be cashed prior to the event, and no shows will be returned. Registration at the race site will be an additional \$50.00. PLEASE PRE-REGISTER !!!

Driver Meeting: Saturday - 10:00 a.m. Sharp. * * * * * Sunday - 10:00 a.m. Sharp.

Entry Fees: Pre-Registration: \$110.00 registration. After the cut-off date or on-site will be \$160.00. This includes all fees. Send Entries To: Katelyn Shaw 2 Wright Court Succasunna, NJ 07876-1026

Officials: Race Director (892) WILLIAM PIERCE SR, 270 SPARTA AVE STE 313, SPARTA, NJ

Referee (3091) DAVID SHAW, 2 WRIGHT CT, SUCCASUNNA, NJ

Assistant Referee (2286) GEORGE KENNEDY SR, 637 CONNELL DR, BEAR, DE

Inspector (54425) ALFRED F GRABINSKI JR, 123 MARNE RD, HOPATCONG, NJ

Scorer (70857) KATELYN SHAW, 2 WRIGHT CT, SUCCASUNNA, NJ

Risk Manager (4539) JOHN C RINGER, 637 WYCKOFF AVE STE 1, WYCKOFF, NJ

Notes: ** ACHA Has Released all ACHA boats to run at this event** All classes must have 4 Boat minimum to be run!! There will be no exceptions . ** NO tent camping or campfires are allowed.** NO motors may be started before 10:00 a.m. on Saturday or 12:00 Noon on Sunday.** Power Mist racing fuel will be available in the pits. Please make arrangements with Rick at Power Mist @ 973-383-1061 for any bulk orders.** PETS are allowed in motorhomes only during the event, and must be walked on leash.** NO ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES PERMITTED IN THE STATE PARK.** APBA dress code and pit pass procedures will be strictly enforced.

- ** Absolutely NO unregistered/uninsured vehicles in the state park. (ATV"s 4-Wheelers, golf carts, and mini bikes are PROHIBITED.)** **NO one under the age of 16 can operate a Powerboat as per New Jersey State law.**** \$100.00 will be charged for each buoy destroyed, and \$150.00 will be charged for entrance pins.
- ** Drivers Party to be announced. This Regatta is sanctioned through APBA. All prizes are the responsibility of the conducting Club. APBA does not guarantee nor is it responsible for payment of prizes. You are advised that this event may be canceled prior to the race due to circumstances beyond the control of this association. If you plan to travel a long distance, it is recommended that you contact the race sponsor prior to your departure to ensure this event will take place.

Board Of Directors

President	Mary Anne Wilson	248-798-3188
Vice President	John Grigg	586-727-4069
Secretary	Tony Kallio	248-506-0994
Treasurer	Mario Maraldo	586-468-3204
Publicity	Brian Reed	586-751-3247
Membership	Jennifer Grigg	586-727-4069
Entertainment	Ray Dong	
Member at Large	Paul Poledink	248-486-6986
Member at Large	Eli Whitney	586-940-9869

\$20.00 Active Club Racing

Membership

Marine Prop Riders
Membership Application
c/o Mario Maraldo
25999 Ballard
Harrison Township, MI 48045

\$30.00 Family Membership

Only one active driver per family membership! List all, indicate driver.

Name(s):		-		
		Phone:		
City:	State:	Zip:		
Occupation:		Work Phone:		
Email Address:		Fax:		
Affiliations: Owner / Driver / Mech. / Official / Media / Other				
Boat: Class Boat Name and #				
What can you or your crew do to help at races?				
Check here if this is a correction or address change.				



25999 Ballard Harrison Township MI 48045